
March 22, 2024 
 
Dear Residents, Families & Staff: 
 
We have had questions about the current recommendations regarding COVID-19 vaccination.  Dr. Lawrence has advised 
that adults 65 years and older receive an additional updated 2023-2042 COVID-19 vaccination. The CDC 
recommends this booster take place 4 months after your last dose. We held a COVID clinic at Dunwoody in 
September of 2023. We are working with Phoebe Pharmacy on setting up another clinic date in April and will 
communicate that date as soon as it is finalized. As always, you can receive an updated vaccine at any outside 
pharmacy, but we ask that you notify Health and Wellness so your records can be updated.  Acute COVID 
infection protects a person from getting COVID again for about three months.  If you have had COVID within 
the last months, please consult with your PCP as to the optimum time for you to receive another dose.  
Currently 1 Residential and 2 Care Center residents tested positive and are on quarantine.  Two staff members 
are positive and at home on isolation. 
 
Pool 
The pool will be closed on Wednesday, March 27th and Friday March 29th. The pool will be open on Thursday 
March 28th and the aquatics class normally held on Wednesdays will be held on Thursday. Thank you for your 
understanding as we make this one-time  adaptation to  next week’s schedule.    
 
First Quarter Facility Cleaning Day 2024  
There will be no Residential Housekeeping services on Friday April 5th. All housekeeping personnel will be 
working to provide a heavy cleaning to many of the common areas and elevators.  Residents who are 
scheduled to receive housekeeping services on Friday April 15th will receive their linens on Thursday April 4th 
just as if it were a holiday schedule. Thank you for your support in allowing our EVS Department to implement 
these quarterly cleaning days to help maintain our facility and your home.  
 
Easter Brunch  
On Sunday, March 31st, we will serve Easter Brunch in our Auditorium. Sea�ng �mes are 11:30 a.m. and 12:30 
p.m. Brunch will conclude at 1:30 pm. Reserva�ons are required and opened. Reserva�ons can be made for IL 
residents by going to your Full Count module on Touchtown. Instruc�ons are included under the Dining 
Services module. Care Center residents and families can make reserva�ons by calling Dining at 610-359-4433.  
Guidelines for Reserva�ons:  

• Maximum party size is 6, which includes residents and guests.  
• Resident Holiday Brunch is 22 points. Points cannot be used for guests during holidays.  
• Cost for guests is $25 for each adult; $15 for child 10-12 years of age, and $10 for child under  

the age of 10.  
• Par�es larger than 6 people cannot be accommodated.  
• Double reserva�ons or par�es of over 6 people will not be honored.  

Pickup for residents will be available for Easter Brunch starting at 11:00am-12:00pm in Hearthside. Delivery 
will be available for residents who are on our delivery list. A $5 delivery charge will be attached. 
 
Coat Closet 
Please do not leave walkers, rollators, or other items in the coat closet of the Main Lobby.  These items block 
space in the closet and also pose a tripping hazard.  Please do leave your scooter, walker or rollator in the area 
provided near the ladies’ room in Hearthside when you are temporarily leaving the campus or atending an 
event.  
 
Warm regards, 
Maureen Casey  
 


